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PROGRAM MANAGER UPDATE

Well as we come to the closing of another year, I hope that
you have been able to get your free Christmas gift photo from Little Bees
marketing. I have seen a few and they are so adorable. I would like to send a
very big thank you to Jye and Jacinta Bancroft for all their hard work in providing
these beautiful photos for you all.  
What a year it has been, and most of us have never experienced anything like it
before. It’s been a challenge with some very unsettling times, especially as many
of us have been separated from our family and friends. Shared Family Care have
taken things in our stride, working from home for nearly two months with a few
problems with internet reception and learning a new way of working. But I am
sure I do not have to remind our wonderful carers who experienced huge
challenges with home schooling and self-isolation with children. I just want to
thank you all so very much for all the wonderful work you do, we really do think
that you are all superstars. 
It would be remiss of me not to look back over the achievements of our team in
the last twelve months. We have seen some co-workers move on such as Jenny
and Vicki and new ones take up their positions Yana, Janine. We have had an
increase in our funding obligations to be able to employ additional positions,
Joshua, Anne-Marie & Emily. We have also seen Ainslee start her own family with
a lovely baby boy Henry, she will be on maternity leave for a few months. We now
have an intensive Family support worker Mary, to support our carers with
challenging behaviours and to support our new carers
coming on board. 
This year saw our administration trainee Kaelen-Jae graduate and become a fully
trained administration worker. Early next year we will see a new administration
trainee come on board. 2021 will see SFC and Corporate moving to our new
bigger office space, which is so very exciting.  Foster carer pre-service training
has been offered throughout the year with the three fostering agencies in town
offering training every month to new EOI’s. We will be inviting our experienced
carers to be involved in this as part of a panel. This has already been very
successful with some of our carers already participating. If you would like to be
involved for next year, please let us know as your knowledge and experience is
highly valued, to be shared with new carers coming on board.
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PROGRAM MANAGER UPDATE

We will also be offering standard training this way in the new year to all our carers.
Janine and Josh completed our first foster care training in Charters Towers, and we
hope to be making this at least a yearly training. We would also be offering this in
Ayr if we can get enough carers interested.
Recently Shared Family Care completed the Human Service Quality Framework
external audit, nil operational non compliances we recorded for the program. This
is a huge achievement in such a highly regulated service, and this is indicative of
the commitment and dedication demonstrated by the staff of Shared Family Care
and Althea Projects Corporate Team. Shared Family Care remains the largest
funded organisation for the provision of foster carer support services in the
Townsville Regional area.
Despite COVID-19 Shared Family Care program has experienced a very productive
year over the past 12 months with a huge emphasis on recruitment of new foster
carers. Shared Family Care has continued to support 100 Foster and Kinship
Carers, 200 children and provided 71, 379 placements (bed nights) for children in
care. What an amazing effort, so well done to all our carers that support so many
children to have a safe place to stay.
Remember our office will be closing early on Christmas Eve, 24th December and
will remain closed until 9am on the 4th January 2021. During that time, you still
have access to 24 hour support either by phoning the office on 4779 3332 and
listen to the options or alternatively you can phone directly on 0418 150 229. The
staff will not be responding to emails during this time so you will need to phone
the above numbers if you require assistance. I would like to wish you all the best
for 2021.
From the team at Shared Family Care please stay safe and have a wonderful
Christmas and a very Happy New Amazing Year in 2021.

Judy Williams 
Program Manager,
Shared Family Care
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CEO UPDATE
As the year draws to a close, I want to send my sincere
gratitude and thanks to everyone for working with us to change the lives
of children and young people.  
 
It certainly has been an unusual year, yet I believe as a
team and Althea Projects overall we are stronger and more capable for
adjusting our services and implementing new learnings to continue to
offer the best services we can in the community. I am confident you
have all done the same as you have navigated your way through the
year.
 
Next year presents us with many opportunities that brings
great optimism for us as a service. Shared Family Care and Corporate
office will co-locate to new premises in the new development being built
in Fleming Street. All going well we should be moved no later than end
of June 2021;
however, we are at the mercy of the weather. We are excited about the
move, as it will give us more space, including rooms to better engage
and meet with carers.
 
I also hope for us all personally that travel is again
possible. I know many of us have had extended periods of not being
able to holiday and meet up with family living outside of our local
community and I appreciate this has not been easy. 
 
So let’s bring on 2021 and make it great.
 
Wishing you all a very Happy Christmas and special blessings
throughout the coming year.

Paula, Althea Projects CEO
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PROGRAM MANAGER
Judith Williams - judith@altheaprojects.org.au
TEAM LEADER
Justin Pascoe - justin.pascoe@altheaprojects.org.au
QUALITY MANAGER
 Kelli-Ann - kelli-ann@altheaprojects.org.au
INTAKE OFFICER
Katisha Skeene - katisha.skeene@altheaprojects.org.au
ADMINISTRATION 
Kaelen-Jae - kaelen.watts@altheaprojects.org.au
CULTURAL ADVISER
Lena Watego - lena.watego@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Beverley Barry - beverley.barry@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Ainslee Tirendi - ainslee.tirendi@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Mikayla Johnstone - mikaylaj@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Natasha Hood - natashahood@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Janine McFarlane - janine.mcfarlane@altheaprojects.org.au 
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Joshua Burke - joshua.burke@altheaprojects.org.au
FAMILY CASE WORKER
Emily Fiamingo - Emily.Fiamingo@altheaprojects.org.au
ASSESSMENTS OFFICER
Yana Bull - yana.bull@altheaprojects.org.au
INTENSIVE FAMILY SUPPORT WORKER
Mary Elwin - mary.elwin@altheaprojects.org.au

STAFF LIST
The list below are all current workers employed at Althea Project - Shared Family Care
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WHAT IS YOUR ROLE AT SHARED FAMILY CARE?
I predominantly work with Kinship Carers, and very much enjoy this role. My
passion is to keep children with their family, children need a sense of identity
and to know who they belong to.

WHY DO YOU WORK IN THE SECTOR?
Working with Kinship carers is very rewarding, there is satisfaction in knowing
that the children are placed with people who will grow and develop within
their family network. Families are complex, beautiful and unique entities;
good and bad. Children have the right to be a part of their family, have a right
to belong to people who genuinely love and adore them. Sometimes this is for
a short time until their parents get better and sometimes it’s for a long time;
either way
children have the right to belong and be loved!

WHAT IS THE BEST PART OF THE JOB?
There are many unique qualities and difficulties regarding Kinship
placements, having the opportunity to help families settle into their new role
as carers is what makes this part of the role so rewarding.
If I haven't had the pleasure in meeting you all yet, I do welcome the
opportunity in the future! 

IF NOT THIS ONE, WHAT JOB WOULD YOU LOVE TO BE DOING RIGHT NOW?
If I didn't have to work, I would run my own Café; there is something
incredibly soothing and satisfying about preparing good food for people.

Take Care, Bev

Hi there, my name is Beverley Barry I'm a Family Case Worker here
at at Shared Family Care. I've worked for Shared Family Care for

three years now.  

STAFF PROFILE
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Shared Family Care would like to support all our carers to maintain healthy relationships
with the children in their care and assist with extra targeted intensive supports when
things are not going so well at home. To assist this, we now have an Intensive Family
Support Worker who can provide a range of intensive in-home educational, mentoring,
coaching and support to foster and kinship carers.

My name is Mary Elwin and I will be working alongside foster and kinship carers and their
Family Case Workers to identify and provide extra support that may be required to
maintain positive placements. Support provided will look different for each family as it will
be tailored to support the needs of the carer and targeted around the immediate
difficulties in the home. It will also require a certain commitment from each foster and
kinship    carer to participate.

Mary's Background
My background, education and training are all in the areas of Early Childhood – Education,
early intervention, family support and disability. I have had several roles over the past 27
years which have required me to support and build on the capacity of families, carers,
educators and students in their roles of caring for theirs and other people’s children. 
 
Some examples are:
· Teacher Aid – Special Education 
· Inclusion Support – supporting Educators-Child Care  
· Tutor for students completing their Early Childhood Diploma 
· Family Day Care Coordinator – supporting Educators 
· Family Intervention Worker – supporting families and their children who were involved
with the child protection system
· Early Childhood Early Intervention Coordinator – providing NDIS supports for children
under 7yrs
 
I have extensive training and knowledge in early childhood development and education,
disability and NDIS system, inclusion of all children, attachment and trauma related
behaviours and strategies, as well as registrations to be able to provide a number of
parenting programs such as, Triple P- Stepping Stones, Triple P – Seminar Series and
Circle of Security.
 
If you think you would like extra support at any time, please discuss this option with your
Family Case Worker and a referral can be made should this be the best option for you.

INTENSIVE FAMILY SUPPORT 
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LEARNING LANGUAGE

The Dyirbal language is spoken in
North Queensland along the Tully

River and the Johnstone River
Catchments.

GUDJAGAY 
means CROCODILE in the

Dyirbal langauge.
Pronounced 'Good-jah-guy'

Shared Family Care is going to make it a standing page in the Carer
Connect Newsletter to have an indigenous Australian word and/or words

and definition, as well as which tribe it originates from. 

To learn more about Dyirbal, listen to Uncle Ernie Grant talking about Dyirbal language and
culture: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hSq-jSJbA6M
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Shared Family Care offer access to Billabong Sanctuary all year
round for Carers, children in care and biological children.

Billabong Sanctuary have a range of activities for a family fun
day, with food services available at Blinky Bill's licensed cafe,
including hot and cold drinks, freshly made meals and
desserts, gluten free options are available too or you are
welcome to pack a picnic and use their free gas BBQ's on site.

Head over to their website to view opening and closing hours,
show times and the facilities available. Please be aware of the
COVID-19 restrictions that have been put in place to ensure all
guests and staff members are kept safe, this can also be found
on the Billabong Sanctuary website or contact their friendly
staff on (07) 4778 8344.

Carers please take note, there is a height requirements for
handling Koalas, for the safety of your children and the Koala's. 

BILLABONG SANCTUARY 

School Holidays are just around the corner and
what better way to spend your holidays then

feeding a Kangaroo, cuddling  a Koala or watching
the Crocodile's feed.
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CARER CONNECT APP
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FOSTER CARE ALLOWANCES
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Be present and actively listening
During elevated or escalated emotions respond calmly 
Encourage, support and praise your child regularly 
Encourage learning from natural consequences

Have scheduled family time and incorporate family rituals/traditions
Teach your child coping mechanisms 
Encourage independent learning
Create a home routine 
Listen first, talk second 
Acknowledge positive decisions 
Encourage play and exercise 
Make sure your child gets enough rest
Show love and affection every day
Practice mindfulness e.g. Blowing bubbles, Have your child focus on taking in a
deep, slow breath and exhaling slowly to fill the bubble.
Let your child express their emotions and actively talk about emotions and
feelings
Eat healthy meals 
Spend time with your child e.g. Reading books, playing, cooking, etc.
Let them know you're always their for them
Accept mistakes 
Set an example of healthy behavior 
PROVIDE A SAFE ENVIROMENT 

 e.g. Natural consequences allow children to prepare for adulthood by helping
them think about the potential consequences of their choices. 

CAREGIVER TIP #4
Shared Family Care are going to make it a standing page in the Carer
Connect Newsletter to have a Caregiver Tip.

 Queensland Mental Health Week 10th October - 18th October 
How to Foster your Child's Mental Health 
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MANAGING ANXIETY
Resources and links to help manage anxiety during the time of COVID-19

The Brave Program 
The Brave Program is an interactive, online program for the prevention and treatment of childhood and adolescent anxiety
(designed for 7 - 17 years old). The programs are free and provide ways for children and teenagers to cope better with their
worries. Programs for parents also included.
http://brave4you.psy.uq.edu.au/ 

Black Dog Institute Online Clinic
The Back Dog Institute Online Clinic is suitable for anyone over 18 years old who is worried they may be developing a mental
health problem or would like to get a better understanding of their mental health. The Online Clinic takes you through a range of
clinical assessments for common mental heath conditions and you will receive a personalised report with suggested support
services that suit you and free or low-cost resources for you to access.
https://onlineclinic.blackdoginstitute.org.au/?s=covid-19

MyCompass
MyCompass is a personalised self-help tool for your mental health. It has resources and information for young adults and
seniors. It creates personalised health kits to help you learn new ways to deal with thoughts, feelings and behaviours. It includes
14 interactive learning activities that are quick easy and accessible, and it has a schedule of support for 7 weeks (which is
recommended).
https://www.mycompass.org.au/

Black Dog Institute Mental Health And Coronavirus Webinar Series
The Brave Dog Institute Mental Health and Coronavirus Webinar Series includes tips for managing anxiety, working from home,
checking your mental health and how to help when you're worried about someone else's mental health.
https://www.blackdoginstitute.org.au/education-services/settling-the-mind-mental-health-and-coronavirus-
webinar-series/ 

This Way Up
This Way Up will teach practical tools to take care of your mental health. This site offers a range of self-paced online courses that
teach clinically-proven strategies to help you improve that way you feel. Courses cost $59 or you can get access for free,
supported by your GP, Psychologist or other mental health professional. This site is run by clinical psychologists, psychiatrists,
researchers and web technicians.
https://thiswayup.org.au/

Mind Spot 
Mind Spot is a leading Australian digital mental health clinic which offers free, therapist guided online assessments and
treatments for adults troubled by anxiety, depression, stress and chronic pain. They also have a 'COVID-19 and Coping' resource
page.
https://mindspot.org.au/

Selectability
Selectability are offering five free sessions with their wellbeing counsellors in Townsville, Mount Isa, Charters Towers, Ingham and
Palm Island. For more support, contact the Mental Health Hub team at mhhubtsv@selectability.com.au

eCouch
eCouch is a free, online self-help, self-paced education program. It provides information about a range of mental health issues,
what causes them, how to prevent them, and how to treat them. It provides you with a set of strategies that might help improve
life. It includes exercise, reading materials and a workbook to track your progress.
https://ecouch.anu.edu.au/new_users/mhl_portal/info
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FAST is a team of trained specialist local Foster and Kinship Carers who volunteer
to provide advice, support and advocate on behalf of other Foster and Kinship
Carers. FAST representatives are attached to one of seven regions across
Queensland and have the capacity to provide advice, support and advocate to all
carers in their regions. FAST representatives can also provide face to face
supports to carer within proximity or tele link into meetings where needed. They
provide a local avenue for Foster and Kinship Carers to receive advice, support
and/or advocacy on individual matters.
Any carer is able to approach QFKC to become a FAST representative. A carer
must fill out an application with a 'selection criteria' and a 'position description'.
Once the application is received, QFKC seeks feedback from key stakeholders in
the relevant region. An interview panel then takes place with the applicant to
explore applicant's views on the role, what they hope to offer and other relevant
areas. The applicant is then invited to attend two days of Induction training and
then a final recommendation is made considering all of this information to
QFKC's Executive Director.

Our Vision - Leave no child in foster care behind.
Our Mission - Represent, Advocate, Inform, Support and Excel.
Our goal - To contribute to the development of an inclusive, responsive and fair foster
care system.

To learn more about becoming a FAST representative, carer, events that are
happening, news and/or training, visit www.qfkc.com.au
To speak to someone over the phone, call (07) 4779 9513

Queensland Foster and Kinship Care
Become a FAST rep
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Queensland Foster and Kinship Care
Returning Carer Program 

Queensland Foster and Kinship Care are excited to announce the establishment
of the Returning Carers Program, a program that allows for the streamlining of
approval process for eligible carers wishing to return to the foster carer role.
Queensland Foster and Kinship Care has received funding for one full time
position for a period of 12 months which will be dedicated to the assessment of
eligible returning carers with a targeted goal of a 6 week assessment/approval
period. 

Whilst Queensland Foster and Kinship Care will be undertaking some targeted
recruitment through our Social Media avenues, it is important that our Foster and
Kinship Care agencies are aware of the Returning Carer Program and how this
program can benefit your organisation. If you have an enquiry from a returning
carer who meets the eligibility for the program, you are able to refer the carer/s
to Queensland Foster and Kinship Care for the assessment process and the
carer/s will then be allocated to your agency once approval is granted by the
CSSC Manager, all within the targeted 6 week time frame. This will be at no cost
to Foster and Kinship Care agencies at all and is open to all agencies across the
whole of Queensland.

We are really looking forward to working alongside our Fostering and Kinship
Care Services to deliver this program.
If you have any questions at all, please contact our Recruitment Program on: 
 Email, recruitment@qfkc.com.au 
To speak with someone over the phone, call 3256 6166
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Pool Safety Certificates - Do you need one?
Yes, if you care for a child in out-of-home care and the home that you live in has
access to a pool you are required to supply a Pool Safety Certificate as soon as
possible. This is including non-shared pools on private property or shared pools in
unit or apartment complexes. 

What is classified as a Pool?
A Pool is classified as an above or below ground structure used for swimming or
bathing, including some portable pools or spas. If the structure can hold more than
300 millimeters of water, then it is classed as a pool and it must meet the pool safety
standards.
Fishponds are usually exempt from the standards.

What is a Pool Safety Certificate?
A Pool Safety Certificate is a document that is issued by law as an indication that the
'pool' conforms with the safety standard. A pool safety certificate needs to be supplied
if there is a child in out-of-home care that will be living at the property with a pool. 

Renting a property with a pool?
Owners of rented properties are required to obtain a pool safety certificate before
renting the property and these are valid for two (2) years from the date of issue for
non-shared pools (i.e. a pool on a private property) or valid for one (1) year for shared
pools (i.e. units or apartment complexes).

If you are unsure whether the house you are looking to move into already
has a pool safety certificate, you can find out via the Queensland Building
and Construction Commission website under the Pool Register.
Pool safety certificates are enforced to help keep people safe when using pools,
especially children and young people. Take the minute to check if there is a pool
safety certificate, and make sure the children that you care for are kept safe and
sound.

https://www.qbcc.qld.gov.au/home-building-owners/pool-safety/find-pool-safety-inspector-
search-property-psi-login

POOL SAFETY CERTIFICATES
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These lamington wreaths are easy to
complete,

using store-brought lamington fingers
with whipped cream in between each
lamington finger and topped with your

choice of fruit, melted chocolate, or
even re-create the bottom option by

adding cherries, meringue pieces,
macarons and pomegranate seeds. 

You can also turn these lamington
wreaths into a gluten free option by

using Susan Day lamingtons and
making your own vegan whipped

cream, using coconut milk and sugar.

More details at
https://www.dailymail.co.uk/femail/arti

cle-8984617/Home-bakers-making-
delicious-lamington-WREATHS-

Christmas.html

LAMINGTON WREATHS FOR
CHRISTMAS

Merry Christmas
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_____________________________
_____________________________
_____________________________
_____________________________
_____________________________
_____________________________
_____________________________

Dear Santa,

Draw what you want for Christmas
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Dear Carers,

We would like to take the time to thank you for
all your hard work, support and dedication
throughout 2020. We hope that you enjoy the
Christmas break and have a Happy New Year.

From everyone at Shared Family Care we wish you a
very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

We look forward to working with you all in 2021

The office will be closed from 3pm Christmas Eve
and we will reopen from 9am Monday 4th

January.

For anything urgent during this time please
contact 0418 150 229.
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